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Kia ora koutou and welcome back to the first term for 2019. We hope that you have all 
had a restful time over the summer break with friends and whānau. The Edendale staff 
have been working hard over the past few weeks to make sure that the classrooms are 
ready and programmes are well planned to engage your tamariki. We have some exciting 
things planned for 2019 and will keep you updated. Please make sure you read the 
newsletters, school Facebook page, school website, twitter account, and/or download the 
school App to stay up to date with things of interest. 
 
You will find attached to this first newsletter a reminder of the things we sent out towards 
the end of last year as well as some new items within this newsletter. I am putting them in 
bullet point form to hopefully make them easier to read: 
 
1] We know we don’t have everything quite right around our new hours for entry to the 
school in the morning but please work with us while we get a solution that works for all. 
This was compounded this week when the before school programme advised you [and the 
school] that they would not be running their programme. We apologise for the stress that 
this may have caused some families. We are advised that the before school programme 
will run from this coming Monday 4th February. This will be a service to provide care for 
children before school opens at 8:20am. You can find more information on their website 
www.kellyclub.co.nz and searching for Edendale School (Auckland). 
 
2] The gates off Sandringham Road that last year were closed for entry to the school will 
remain closed as this is a carpark and is dangerous for children and adults to use. There 
were some near misses last year where children may have been injured badly. These gates 
open automatically at 7:00am and close at 8:20am. This is to allow staff to park in the 
carpark. It is not an entry point for non-staff. Last year we also had a couple of staff cars 
that were badly dented/scratched [in the main car park costing teachers a few thousand 
dollars] and would ask that children be advised to use the footpath/markings when 
entering school in the morning and leaving in the afternoon. 
 
3] We will be having our first parent/teacher conferences in term one this year [not term 
two] on the following dates. School will be closed from 1:00pm on each of these days and 
we’d ask that you support us by organising to collect your children on these days. 
Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th February. More details to follow about how to book 
a time with your child’s teacher. 
 
4] The beginning of year whānau/family picnic will be held [weather dependent] on 
Tuesday 12th March from 5:00-7:00pm. More details to follow. 
 



 

 
 

 

  

5] The first meet the Principal and Senior Leader/s get together will be on Thursday 28th 
February  8:30-9:30am in the staffroom. Come for a drink and muffin. 
 
6] The first whole school assembly is on Friday 22nd February and starts at just after 
9:00am in the school hall. All are welcome. 
 
Look out for details about swimming, Garden to Table, classroom, Board of Trustees 
meetings and community consultation and Friends of Edendale [our PTA] in later 
newsletters. 
 
Again, welcome to 2019 and please ask or make contact if you’d like to know/find out 
anything or give us feedback. Thanks also to those of you who have already paid your 
school donation and activity fee. This allows us to provide a more exciting programme for 
our children. 
 
NB: school closed next Wednesday for Waitangi Day 
 
Ngā mihi, 
 
Nā. 
 
Jonathan 
Principal/Tumuaki 
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3] We will be having our first parent/teacher conferences in term one this year [not term 
two] on the following dates. School will be closed from 1:00pm on each of these days and 
we’d ask that you support us by organising to collect your children on these days. 
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5] The first meet the Principal and Senior Leader/s get together will be on Thursday 28th 
February  8:30-9:30am in the staffroom. Come for a drink and muffin. 
 
6] The first whole school assembly is on Friday 22nd February and starts at just after 
9:00am in the school hall. All are welcome. 
 
Look out for details about swimming, Garden to Table, classroom, Board of Trustees 
meetings and community consultation and Friends of Edendale [our PTA] in later 
newsletters. 
 
Again, welcome to 2019 and please ask or make contact if you’d like to know/find out 
anything or give us feedback. Thanks also to those of you who have already paid your 
school donation and activity fee. This allows us to provide a more exciting programme for 
our children. 
 
NB: school closed next Wednesday for Waitangi Day 
 
Ngā mihi, 
 
Nā. 
 
Jonathan 
Principal/Tumuaki 
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